[INSERT KBE LETTERHEAD]


August 8, 2012







DRAFT
Mr. Jon Akers

Executive Director

Kentucky Center for School Safety (KCSS)

Eastern Kentucky University

105 Stratton Building

521 Lancaster Avenue

Richmond, KY 40475

Re:
Bullying checklist for superintendents
Dear Mr. Akers:
I recently received the guidance your agency provided to school district superintendents regarding bullying prevention in our schools. I commend you on your efforts to support schools in addressing and rectifying this threat to our students’ safety and well-being. As you know, our shared vision is for all students to be protected and for our schools to implement the Kentucky Board of Education’s (KBE) stated “zero tolerance” for bullying. Your joint presentation on bullying, with Kentucky Department of Education (KDE) staff, prompted the KBE to re-emphasize our commitment to zero tolerance for any bullying for any reason whatsoever.
It is for this reason that I suggest that your guidance be further honed and enhanced with an opening paragraph stating and ensuring that schools are preventing bullying prompted by any motive. Zero tolerance is the only standard that will protect all of our students, and no student deserves less than our full protection. No reason whatsoever will justify the bullying, or the allowance of bullying, of a student in our schools, period.
Please let me know if the KDE can be of assistance in conveying my message and our shared perspective on bullying to school district leadership.

Sincerely,
David Karem, Chair
Kentucky Board of Education

Cc:  Terry Holliday
